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PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE
The pandemic challenged almost all areas of our College to both improvise, and in many 
cases to reprioritise and minimise. However, as we now look back on the past 
twenty-four months, I believe that we can be thankful to God, for what seems to be 
‘settling’, and grateful to God for all that was learned, and all that was accomplished.  
Again, in the spirit of thankfulness, I wish to thank all parents and guardians for your 
graciousness and for leading your children in both calm faith and patience as the staff 
have again improvised and reprioritised in 2022.

The Year 12 Leavers of 2022 deserve praise for their ‘can do’, fun filled approach and The Year 12 Leavers of 2022 deserve praise for their ‘can do’, fun filled approach and 
their willingness to immerse themselves into the wider life of the College. The three 
‘senior years’ for this cohort have been punctuated by disruption, however they have 
continued to make the most of every opportunity, and for their example, we are grateful. 
Our hope is that like all other graduates of Bethlehem College, you have examined the 
claims of the Gospel and found them to be worthy of your complete trust. Your life 
callings will inevitably challenge your courage, and so we trust that you will find it to be 
true that the only safe guide is the Bible, and that you are deeply loved by your 
wonder-working God!

Our sincere thanks to our Head Students, Marguerite Johansson and Timothy Cahill. 
Their example in humility and selflessness, combined with their disciplined efforts, have 
indeed strengthened the College in 2022, and we give thanks to God for them both, and 
for their service.

I wish to pay tribute to the staff of the College for their 
daily choices to depend upon God. I believe it to be 
true that in 2022 we have had many opportunities to 
learn afresh thar our purpose is to rely upon Him and 
His power. In particular I would pay tribute to Mr Te 
Whaiti, Mrs Warnes, Mrs Whenuaroa and Mr Jarrett 
for their conviction, dedication and sheer hard work in 
leading our schools.

Again in 2022, Ms Sweeney and her team deserve our 
greatest thanks for their resourcefulness and care in 
shaping so skillfully this 2022 edition of the Arotahi. I 
trust that as you linger over these pages you will sense 
afresh, the goodness of God and His wonders.

As families may mercy, peace and love be yours in As families may mercy, peace and love be yours in 
abundance this Christmas, and always.

Mr Larne Edmeades
Principal
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